

Santa Monica Malibu Schools

February 28, 2104

Jeff Ruch, Executive Director Paual Dinerstein, Senior Counsel Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility2000P Street, NW Suite 240 Washington, DC 20036

By postal mail and email to jruch@peer.org; pdinerstein@peer.org;

Dear Mr. Ruch and Ms. Dinerstein,

I received your letter of February 25, 2014, and I thank you for your input.

Environ and Additional Testing

I will provide your letter to Environ with direction that these concerns should inform their recommended work-plan.

At the March 6, 2014, meeting of the Board of Education, I will inform the Board that I am directing Environ and the Department of Toxic Substance Control (DTSC) to create a plan for gathering community input to help guide the testing recommendations for Malibu High, Juan Cabrillo Elementary School and our full school community, as appropriate. Environ will be asked to present all recommendations to the Board of Education in public meetings thus allowing the community to stay informed.

At this time the work-plan has not yet been created.

Action To Date and Corresponding Costs

We have indeed spent considerable resources with the sole purpose of answering questions raised by our employees, parents and the community. Our goal, as it has been from the outset, is to be assured that our schools are healthy.

Again, I have forwarded your letter to Environ for the environmental experts' review. I ask that you help me work with Environ and the DTSC to gather the necessary input and help to answer questions, with science and qualified expertise, and take any necessary action to assure our community that our schools are healthy environments.

Sincerely,

Sandra Lyon Superintendent

cc: Jared Blumenfeld, EPA Region IX Administrator

Patrick Wilson, Region IX, EPA

Steve Armann, Region IX, EPA

Mathy Stanislaus, Assistant Administrator, Office of Solid Waste and Emergency Response,

US EPA

Deborah Raphael, director, California Department of Toxic Substances Control

Tom Cota, California Department of Toxic Substances Control

Senator Barbara Boxer

Congressman Henry Waxman

State Senator Fran Pavley

State Assemblyman Richard Bloom

LA County Supervisor (3rd District) Zev Yaroslavsky

Carol Serlin, Principal, Environ